
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

To:       Katie Johnston, Budget Manager 
 
From:    Jim Sant, Deputy Director for Administration, Management Services  JS 

 
Date:  March 25, 2020 
 

Subject: Fiscal Impact of the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 483 – Custodial and 
Building Maintenance Unit Agreement 

 
Background: 

A Tentative Agreement between the City of Tacoma and the Local 483 Custodial and Building Maintenance Unit 
has been reached for a successor collective bargaining agreement for the years 2020-2022. 
 
Effective January 1, 2020, the classification rates of pay shall be increased by 3%. Additionally, the Custodian 
classification shall receive a 2% market adjustment.  

 

Code Job Title 1 2 3 4 5 

60060 Building Maintenance Supervisor, Assistant 33.10 34.76 36.50   

60050 Building Maintenance Worker 27.59 28.97 30.42   

60020 Custodian 19.64 20.62 21.65 22.73 23.87 

  
Effective January 1, 2021, the classification rates of pay shall be increased by 2.5%.     
 
Effective January 1, 2022, the classification rates of pay shall be increased by 2.25%.     
 

Fiscal Impact: 

 2020 Increase 2021 Increase 2022 Increase 

General Government   $12,387 $8,662 $7,960 

Tacoma Public Utilities    57,654 34,825 32,003 

Total  $70,041        $43,487         $39,963 

 
The 2020 wage adjustments are included in the 2019-2020 Adopted Biennial Budget. 
 
 
Concur: 
 
 

_ __________________________   
Jackie Flowers, Director of Utilities, CEO 

 


